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(k) The nature and availability of 
any tutorial or specialized instruction, 
guidance and counseling, or other sup-
plementary assistance it will provide 
its students before, during or after the 
completion of a course; 

(l) The nature or extent of any pre-
requisites established for enrollment in 
any course; 

(m) The subject matter, content of 
the course of study, or any other fact 
related to the degree, diploma, certifi-
cate of completion, or any similar doc-
ument that the student is to be, or is, 
awarded upon completion of the course 
of study; 

(n) Whether the academic, profes-
sional, or occupational degree that the 
institution will confer upon completion 
of the course of study has been author-
ized by the appropriate State edu-
cational agency. This type of misrepre-
sentation includes, in the case of a de-
gree that has not been authorized by 
the appropriate State educational 
agency or that requires specialized ac-
creditation, any failure by an eligible 
institution to disclose these facts in 
any advertising or promotional mate-
rials that reference such degree; or 

(o) Any matters required to be dis-
closed to prospective students under 
§§ 668.42 and 668.43 of this part. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1094) 

§ 668.73 Nature of financial charges. 
Misrepresentation concerning the na-

ture of an eligible institution’s finan-
cial charges includes, but is not lim-
ited to, false, erroneous, or misleading 
statements concerning— 

(a) Offers of scholarships to pay all or 
part of a course charge; 

(b) Whether a particular charge is the 
customary charge at the institution for 
a course; 

(c) The cost of the program and the 
institution’s refund policy if the stu-
dent does not complete the program; 

(d) The availability or nature of any 
financial assistance offered to stu-
dents, including a student’s responsi-
bility to repay any loans, regardless of 
whether the student is successful in 
completing the program and obtaining 
employment; or 

(e) The student’s right to reject any 
particular type of financial aid or other 
assistance, or whether the student 

must apply for a particular type of fi-
nancial aid, such as financing offered 
by the institution. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1094) 

§ 668.74 Employability of graduates. 

Misrepresentation regarding the em-
ployability of an eligible institution’s 
graduates includes, but is not limited 
to, false, erroneous, or misleading 
statements concerning— 

(a) The institution’s relationship 
with any organization, employment 
agency, or other agency providing au-
thorized training leading directly to 
employment; 

(b) The institution’s plans to main-
tain a placement service for graduates 
or otherwise assist its graduates to ob-
tain employment; 

(c) The institution’s knowledge about 
the current or likely future conditions, 
compensation, or employment opportu-
nities in the industry or occupation for 
which the students are being prepared; 

(d) Whether employment is being of-
fered by the institution or that a tal-
ent hunt or contest is being conducted, 
including, but not limited to, through 
the use of phrases such as ‘‘Men/women 
wanted to train for * * *,’’ ‘‘Help Want-
ed,’’ ‘‘Employment,’’ or ‘‘Business Op-
portunities’’; 

(e) Government job market statistics 
in relation to the potential placement 
of its graduates; or 

(f) Other requirements that are gen-
erally needed to be employed in the 
fields for which the training is pro-
vided, such as requirements related to 
commercial driving licenses or permits 
to carry firearms, and failing to dis-
close factors that would prevent an ap-
plicant from qualifying for such re-
quirements, such as prior criminal 
records or preexisting medical condi-
tions. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1094) 

§ 668.75 Relationship with the Depart-
ment of Education. 

An eligible institution, its represent-
atives, or any ineligible institution, or-
ganization, or person with whom the 
eligible institution has an agreement 
may not describe the eligible institu-
tion’s participation in the title IV, 
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